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ANNUAL BARBECUE AND AUCTION: Dennis Stead advises the members that
the annual barbecue and auction to offset the rising costs of administration will
be held on Tuesday, August 22 at Brandit’s Beach Picnic Grounds. More
donations for the five and silent auctions are needed.

Many Special Items Offered at Annual
Barbecue and Auction; More Are Needed

On Tuesday, August 22 Kiwanians and their guests will have the
opportunity to bid on a number of special items and events donated by
members as well as the Healdsburg area business community at the annual
barbecue and auction to be held at Brandt’s Beach Picnic Grounds starting

| with a social hour at 6 p.m. followed by dinner at 7 p.m. and the auction.
| There will be no charge for regular members as this will take the place of the
noon meeting. However, guests and senior members will be charged $15.
Guests and family members are invited and urged to attend.
| Chairman Dennis Stead said that so far on the auction block will be a
| chance to bid on renting a home on Bodega Bay owned by John and Betsy
Bippart; a dinner and wine tasting in the cave at the Robert Young Estate
Winery; a private vacation home in Mexico for 7 days; a paella dinner; and
tree service among others. Dennis urged the members to help with obtaining
other offers for either the silent auction table or the live auction. Last year, he
pointed out, $5,398 was raised at this event.
This annual barbecue helps to offset the rising costs of adminstration
and will keep the quarterly membership dues the same as this year.
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Calendar

August 1: Regular meeting, 12 noon
at Villa Annex. Guest Speaker, Keith
Woods, Executive Director of the
North Bay Builders Exchange.

August 8: Regular Meeting, 12 noon
at Villa Annex.

August 10: Board of Directors
meeting, 7 p.m., at the Community
Room, Healdsburg Police
Department.

August 11-13: Lt. Gov. Elect Bob
Young’s CLE (Club Leaders Elect)
Training Session at Camp Masonite,
Navarro. Call Bob Young for
information at 585-8719

August 12 Kiwanis Street Dance,
Plaza Square, featuring Zydeco
Flame & Earl Thomas plus Pumps:
Fire, 5 p.m. to 11 p.m., a benefit for
Healdsburg Boys and Girls Club,
$10 adults, $5 for 13 and under, 5
and under free ; 3 shifts 5-7, 7-9, 9-
11. Contact Vince Dougherty.

August 15: Regular meeting, 12
noon, Villa Annex.

August 22: Annual Barbecue and
Auction, 6 p..m. social hour, 7 p.m.
dinner. at Brandi’s Beach Picnic
Grounds. $15, Live and Silent
Auctions, No Noon meeting on this
day.

August 29: Regular meeting, 12

noon, Vilia Annex
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The Healdsburg Kiwanis
Club meets Tuesday noon at
the Villa Chanticleer’'s Annex.

For information about
the Healdsburg Kiwanis Club
and its meetings please contact
Neil lversen, president at 433
1140 or Dee Whitehall, secretary
at 433-4391
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The President’s Message:

Well, August Is Here, That Middle Month
Of Our 4™ Quarter Term For Kiwanis

By Neil lversen

To start my August message I'll say here we are down to the two
months left in my term and August has always been a relaxing month as we all
look to our annual Brandt’s Beach party the 4™ Tuesday evening in August
and NO lunch meeting that day.

Well, this year it is set for Tuesday, August 22" so mark your
calendars now for the evening meeting, 6 p.m. social hour with silent auction
items and live auction after dinner. (Administrative funds income to help keep
your quarterly dues down.) _

This August will not be so relaxing as we are sponsoring the annual
street dance , Saturday, August 12 for the Boys and Girls Club that they used
to sponsor for a fund raiser started by former advisor Glenn Keith who was
also a Kiwanian of Healdsburg. Chair Vince Dougherty and co-chair Lockie
Gillies will be contacting you to help on this street dance, Saturday, August 12.

Thanks again to all who helped in the Relay for Life cancer fund drive
and pancake breakfast, June 24 and 25.

Getting back to this Brandt’s Beach party if you have friends who like
wine and may buy some at our auction invite them to the party as your guests.
Please contact Dee or me so we can forward the number of guests to our
kitchen crew to have the food. Senior and guest fee will be $15 per person.
For regular members, this dinner is your lunch meal we did not have on this
August 22 evening party.

Attention Commitiee Chairs: start planning your 2006-2007 budget, as
we go over this item at our August/September board meetings to have our
budget ready for Roger Dormire’s year as president. If we do not hear from

you it may be set the same as last year.

Our instailation is set for Tuesday, October 3, so mark your calendar.

Happy Birthday

Don Marshall: August 3
James Lucchesi: August 4
Kurt Hahn: August 5

Ken Scharer: August 6
Vernon Ingram: August 28

Kiwanis Anniversaries
Congratulations to the following
who joined Kiwanis during the
month of August

8-3-99: Dick Bertapelle.

8-28-01: Joseph Engler

8-27-02: Vince Ciolino

14 Street Dance Benefit On Saturday, August 12
¥ E | If you wish to help at the club’s newest fund
' raiser , the annual Healdsburg Street Dance
set for Saturday, August 12 in and near the
Plaza Square, contact Vince Dougherty.
There are three shifts, 5 to 7, 7 to 9 and 9-
Yo
| The dance, featuring headliners Zydeco
Flames and Earl Thomas and Pumps: Fire,
will get underway at 5 p.m. and close at 11
p.m. There will be a DJ for teens, a jumpy
jump for the children and food and treats from
local vendors. Tickets are $10 for adults, $5
for those 13 and under and children 5 and
under are free.
Part of the proceeds from the dance will be
donated to the Healdsburg Boys and Girls
Club who are also sponsoring this event. The
Boys and Girls Club asked the Kiwanis to
take over this event since they did not have
enough personnel to operate the project

Vince Dougherty shows off
the poster advertising the
strest dance.
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George Rose, vice-president of Kendali-Jackson Winery
and former celebrity photographer, was the guest speaker
at the July 25 meeting.

Keith Woods Will be Featured
Speaker at the August 1 Meeting

Vince Dougherty, this year’s program chairman,
has made a special effort to bring interesting and
informative programs to the Tuesday meetings.

Continuing in this vein Vince has invited Keith
Woods of Santa Rosa to be our speaker on Tuesday,
August 1. Woods, presently executive director of the
North Coast Builders Exchange, served for many years
as the director of the Santa Rosa Chamber of
Commerce. He has been much in demand as a guest
speaker for many years because of his amusing
delivery.

On July 25 George Rose, now a vice-president
of Kendall-Jackson Winery, spoke about his career as a
photographer of rock stars and celebrities of the music
and motion picture worlds as well as for the National
Football League.

\(ince is always looking for new programs.
Contact him if you have any ideas for a program.

Inter club Visit Planned For The
Cloverdale Club Thursday August 3

Dennis Stead will head up a delegation for an
inter club meeting with the Cloverdale Club on
Thursday, August 3.

The Cloverdale Club meets at 7 a.m. at the Star
Café . If you wish to participate contact Dennis Stead.

Guy French, co-chair of the Inter Club program,
said that all visits to the other clubs in Division 32, must
be completed by September 15.

Geyserville and Petaluma have already been
visited. .

3" Annual Foss Creek Clean Up
IS Scheduled for September 30

Cleaning up Foss Creek and its banks has become
an annual event invalving the Kiwanis Club, Rotary Club, city
employees and volunteers in general.

Gary Plass, city councilman and Kiwanian, advised
us that the third annual clean up of Foss Creek is scheduled
for Saturday, September 30 starting at 8 a.m. and continuing
until noon.

Kiwanis Club and Rotary Club members again will be
involved and Gary advised that Rotary will be in charge of
supplying the lunch.

Kiwanis Members Welcome New
Administrators To The Lytton Facility

Advisory Council members, staff, employees and
families were on hand June 30 at a reception and buffet supper
welcoming Captains Ralph and Dianne Jiminez as the new
administrators of the Salvation Army’s Adult Rehabilitation
Center at Lytion.

Among the Kiwanis Club members who serve on the
Advisory Council present at the event were Advisory Council’s
chairman George Clough, Clarence Ruonavaara, Joseph
Engler and Arnold Santucci. Other Kiwanians who are
members of the Advisory Council are Don Reukema and Chris
Metrulas.

The Salvation Army’s Lytton Facility and the Kiwanis
Club have a long time association dating back to the 1930s
when Lytton was a home for boys and girls.

The Captains Jiminez were commissioned as officers
and ordained as ministers in the Salvation Army in June, 1995
and served as Corps officers in idaho and Washingion.
Following further training as Adult Rehabilitation officers, they
were appointed as administrator and special services director
in March 2004 ai the ARG facility in Portland, Oregon.

The Jiminez are the parents of four grown children
and the grandparents of three.

George Clough. right, and Clarence Ruonavaara, second
from right, visit with Captains Ralph and Dianne Jiminez,
the new administrators at the Salvation Army’s ARC at
Lytton.




Project and membership treasurer Pete Peterson gave the
Project Fund cash flow report at the July 11 meeting. On
the left,Roger Dormire, first vice president who will be
installed as president on October 3.

Projects and Scholarship Reports

Pete Peterson, projects and membership treasurer,
and Chuck Reichel, treasurer of the Healdsburg Kiwanis
Memorial Scholarship fund, both gave semi-annual reports on
the status of the funds. The Project Fund Cash Flow Report as
of June 30, 2006, reflected the activity from January 1 to June
30, 2006. :

Pete advised on the various projects conducted by
the club: the recent carnival netied us $237.39 ;The Future
Farmers Country Fair food booth showed an income of
$12,369.22, expenses of $4, 498.73 giving us a net of
$7,870.49; and the pancake breakfast netted us
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$11,806.31. Afier expenses of a little over $6,000, plus a
beginning cash balance , the cash in that fund as of that date
came to a little over $33,000. :
Chuck Reichel reporied that the June 11" Fiich
Mountain Foot Race brought in approximately $5,000 which
will be invested in the Healdsburg Memorial Scholarship Fund.
Income from this fund helps to provide 4 scholarships to
graduating Healdsburg High School seniors.
Need Help On House Reception Committee
Clarence Ruonavaara asked for volunteers to work
on the House and Reception Committee. It only takes about 15
or 20 minutes to set up the banners, flags eic prior to the
meeting and then put them back in the storage room following
the meeting. Anyone wishing to help contact Clarence or just
show up about a half hour before the meeting starts.

HAPPY AND SAD: Jim Schmidt happy to welcome his:
newest member of the family, a granddaughter born July ™
3 .... Dennis Stead happy to welcome Pat Williams, our
first lady Kiwanian, back to visit from her home in
Ashland, Oregon ... Ken Scharer happy to have as his
guest Cullen Wilder who grew up here and went to local
schools and recently returned to his home fown to live.
Cullen plans to become a member....Dan Maraviglia a
happy $10 because he will be gone the month of
August. He'll be married on August 4 in San Francisco
and will honeymoon in ltaly ....our newest member Jeff
Gebhardt happy to report that his son advised him that
he will become a grandfather in the near future.




